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Mr. Ed Hearn

Fr. Gary Sanders

The Road Together...
Be Ready To Seize 
The Day
By Edwin Hearn, Principal,  
St. Augustine High School

 Growing up 
in Corona, with a 
population under 
20,000 in Southern 
California in the 1950s 
and early ’60s, gave me 
an independence that 
would be uncommon 
in today’s world.  Both 

my parents were born there as well when it 
seemed everyone knew everyone.  The center 
of my universe was the intersection of 6th 
Street and Main Street.  On the southeastern 
corner was Cunning’s 
Drug Store where my 
friends and I would ride 
our bikes to the center of 
town to sit at the counter 
and drink a cherry Coke 
or stop at Western Auto 
to buy a Nancy Drew or 
Hardy Boys book for a 

The Gift of You
Dear Parents and Friends,

 My best wishes 
for a very blessed 
Christmas with rest, 
diversion, and added 
time with your families 
and friends during 
Christmas season.  It 
seems as though the 
school year just began, 
yet we are quickly 

nearing the close of the first semester and the 
beginning of Intersession.  
 Christmas is a fantastic holiday and the 
season lends itself to be a time of giving 
to others. Holiday gatherings prove that 
the people that surround us in life are the 
greatest gifts, and for these treasures we 
should be grateful.  

Principal James Horne

The Gift of Jesus
A Christmas Message from Fr. Gary 
Sanders OSA, Prior Provincial of the 
Augustinians, and Saints alumnus (’67)

 In what is 
acknowledged as 
his first Christmas 
Sermon, St. 
Augustine thanks 
the Father in 
heaven for the 
gift of God’s Son: 
“Having given 

humankind so mighty a gift, may he 
give us also an understanding of it, 
lest we prove ungrateful for such an 
immense benefit. How will it profit  
us to have received glorious treasures, 
if we are unaware of what we have 
been given?
 Most of us have heard people talk 
about the fact that there is too much 
emphasis on gift-giving at Christmas. 
Here, I understand that the comment is 
about materialism and consumerism; 
but I challenge the concept 
nonetheless. Simply put, Christmas is 

See the Christmas Card  
to the Saints Community 
from the School on Page 3.

Basketball is Back
FIRST WIN. Photograph by Saints Parent 
Mr. William Hill shows Saintsmen Vincent 
Ricchiuti  (left) and  Prince Adjei  (right) 
position for a rebound in an 88-81 Varsity 
Basketball victory over San Ysidro High.

For more images 
see page 11.



2

AUGUSTINIAN HERITAGE

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2

We Never Lost Our Faith
By Fr. Max Villeneuve, O.S.A., Saints Chaplain

 The holidays are a time for giving thanks and celebration. This 
year, I am finding myself thankful for the lessons of last school year. 
Now, do not be mistaken that I would never want to go through 
something like that ever again. However, there was a certain 
innocence and can-do-ism that characterized the year.
 We adapted, changed plans on the fly, and indeed could hardly 
plan at all–and yet somehow got a school year done (with prom too)!
 I recently reminded the students at Mass that “last year” began 
as a total walk of faith. We began without vaccines, we began without 
long term foresight, and we began without sure knowledge of our 
immediate future.
 Most striking might be that we actually did it. We had a full  
school year–and even squeezed in a season of each of our sports.  
The question might then turn to why we subjected ourselves to such  
an ordeal.
The answer of course is simple:

Our boys are worth it. So much  
of our society has cast as inessential 
the actually very essential realities of 
the lives of adolescents. Friendships, 
dances, smiles, athletics, studies,  
and faith are essential to the lives  
of teenage boys.
 This is also why this year I find myself giving thanks. As I am ever 
more certain that I belong to a community that knows what is truly 
essential. Our school faced crisis and unknowns and knew how to 
respond. After all, the easier thing for us to do last year would have 
been to do what everyone else did. But Saints doesn’t merely do what 
everyone else did. That is not who we are.
 The world spent last year following its fears. By God’s holy grace 
we steadfastly followed our faith and our values. Instead of closing 
and choosing fear we instead chose to be the most open Catholic 
high school in San Diego.  We did this while despite carrying the most 
unknowns, and through Jesus Christ, despite all difficulties–it was 
worth it, especially for our Saintsmen.
 For that, I am always thankful. May Almighty God bless you and 
your loved ones in this holiday season.

Camp Kairos 

The Annual Spiritual Retreat  
for Saintsmen

 Kairos has been a tradition at Saints for more than a decade. 
The spiritual event is just another unique tradition offered by the 
school.  Kairos not only impacts the lives of the upperclassmen 
but has a profound impact on the entire school community, 
from freshmen to faculty. It is an exciting, in depth, and 3-day 
Cuyamaca mountain retreat experience at just the right time in the 
young Saintsman’s life. 
 Kairos is not easy to describe to those who have not attended, 
it is a retreat that one must experience it themselves. Students 
regularly return from Kairos with an enthusiasm and a new 
appreciation for their Saints Experience and the importance of 
being part of a community of believers.

HAVING SOME FUN. Mr. Joe Wehbe (Saints math faculty 
member and Kairos counselor) gets a lift from the Saintsmen in 
his Kairos group: L-R Angelo Riodique, Christian Garcia, Jake 
Torregiani, Max Graves, Egya Ready, Jackson Studebaker, and 
Brandon Peck.

KAIROS #52. How time goes by in a flash.  Already, the school  
is celebrating its 52nd Kairos retreat in a little more than a 
decade.  Here’s a group shot of Saintsmen and counselors for  
the Fall 2021 participants.
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A Joyful and Blessed Christmas
From all of us at Saints

“Let us devoutly 
celebrate this day,  
for just as the first  
ones to share our  
faith adored Christ 
lying in the manager,  
let us adore Him 
reigning in heaven...”

-SAINT AUGUSTINE,  
  SERMON 203.3

Illustration by Angel Aguilar, Class of 2023.

3
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ANNUAL CHRISTMAS CONCERT

Limited seating is available (only

250 seats!), so please scan the QR

code (or CLICK HERE) to reserve

your seats in the theater!

The desktop website will give you seat selection options.

 

Use the password: XMAS21

Hello there, 

It's Ms. Au and
the band seniors
reminding you to
check out our
Annual Christmas
Concert!

Our QR code to reserve seats!

Thursday, December 9th 6pm 

in the Raymond Center for the Performing Arts
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SEMPER CHEER
SAINTS/OLP CHEER ALWAYS FAITHFUL

OUR SIDE VS O’SIDE.  Natalie Gutierrez demonstrates her 
Saints/AOLP spirit by getting the crowd fired up at this year’s 
game vs. Oceanside.

Isabella Murphy has been on cheer since 
freshman year. At OLP, she is part of Link 
Crew, Carondelet, National Honors Society, 
and Mock Trial. Next year, she plans to 
attend college and major in Political Science, 
then attend law school. In the future, Isabella 
wants to pursue a career as an attorney. 

Riley Silvia has been a part of the cheer 
team since her freshman year and was 
captain her sophomore year. She is a part 
of the thirst project, beYOUtiful club, and 
National Honors Art Society at OLP. In the 
future, she plans to major in Psychology 
with a minor in business and hopes to be 
a sports psychologist for athletes.

Riley Hollister has been a part of cheer since 
her junior year. She coaches two teams 
outside of OLP and is a part of the National 
Honors Society. She plans on studying 
Kinesiology with hopes to become an athletic 
trainer or sports medicine physician. 

PRACTICE MADE PERFECT.  The Saints cheer team puts in hours of 
dedicated work learning the skills of tumbling and stunting to complement 
their cheering.  Those skills were proudly on display to perfection 
throughout the season as they were here in the game vs. Helix.

Semper fi is the motto of the U.S. Marines and that credo can also apply to the always faithful 
Saints/OLP cheer squads, who root, root, root for the home team no matter the score of team 
record.  Here is a photo essay of the noise for the boyz by Saints Parent Mr. William Hill.

Isabella Murphy Riley Silvia Riley Hollister 
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The Gift of Jesus
Continued from page 1

about gift-giving! St. Augustine is correct when he speaks of ingratitude caused by “being unaware” 
of God’s gift of his Son to all of us. The gift of Jesus shines light on a dark world and erodes limited 
boundaries to our joy. On behalf of the Augustinians and the staff at Saints, I echo to you their well-
wishes for a blessed Christmas season and new year. I invite you to join me in repeating this short 
mantra in the days and weeks ahead:

“Father,  
thank you for the Gift of Your Son.

Thank You for the gift of my family,

And thank you for the gift of me. 

May these gifts always shine  
brightly in my heart!”   

 Here at Saints I am grateful for 
the gift you (families, faculty/staff, 
alumni) are to the school community 
and for your generous collaboration 
in serving our young men, their 
families, and the school’s mission.   
I pray this Christmas that your gifts 
and talents continue to bless the 
work we do with students and I also 
pray that the New Year brings great 
blessings to you and your family. 

Yours in the Spirit of Catholic 
Education,

James Horne
Principal

The Gift of You
Continued from page 1
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Alums Buzz the Hive  
for Homecoming Week
Photos by Chris Cashman (’92) Alumni Director

This year's Saints Alumni Homecoming Week 2021 was a huge success! From Tues. Oct. 26th to Oct. 30th  
the St. Augustine Alumni Association hosted almost 1K alums and their guests at 7 events and 14 reunions. 

RECONNECT. Deacon Hardick (Class of 1957) connected with a few 
of his old students from the class of 1976 who were celebrating their 
45th reunion at Saints - Left to right, Erick Gomez '76, Ricky Roussin 
'76, Deacon Hardick '57, Steve Abeyta '76, Manny Sanchez '76.

KICKOFF PARTY. The class of ‘91 reconnected at the Homecoming 
Kickoff party at Thorn St. in North Park: From Left to Right - Derek 
McGill '91, Justin Williams '91, Neil Bartolome '91, Rich Timm '91, Eric 
Stewart '91, Kevin Lawrence '91 and Paul Teeter '91.

SCREEN WRITER.  One of the many 
Homecoming Week events was a campus 
showing of “Liar, Liar,” a film starring Jim 
Carrey that showcased the screenwriting 
talents of Saintsman Steve Mazur (’78).

CHAMPS REMEMBERED. Members of 
the 1970 CIF Championship Football Team 
joined the Student Body for the Homecoming 
Rally. Pictured here are Saintsmen Tim 
O'Hara '74, Coach Joe DiTomaso '54 and 
Willie Nathan '07.

LETTERMAN. Steve Aquilino '80 broke  
out his Saints letterman jacket for his  
40th +1 reunion.
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ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

BIG BROTHERS CHECK IN. ASB Members visited Hogar Infantil la Gloria recently 
along with Orphanage Club President Andres Aguirre, Fr. Max, and Service Director 
Mrs. Jessica Brophy.

FROSH ELECTION RESULTS.  The ballots have 
been counted and the results are in. Here are the 
Class of 2025 ASB Officers (L to R):

Top Row- Emiliano Postlethwaite, Carson Van Nort,  
Achai Reddy, Stephen Cota and Declan Mullins

Bottom Row- Senior President Roman Ramirez, 
Malosi Iuli, Kapono Nakanelua, Matt Horne, and 
Cristian Mares.

PERFECTING THE TWIRL. As part of the effort  
to rebuild things we have missed at Saints due to  
the Pandemic, Freshman Dance Lessons made  
their return.  Freshman students from both OLP  
and Saints gathered in the John Sanders Gym for 
this historical and traditional social event. 
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Coach Sweat’s 
Corner
What Sleep Does For Brain?
• Helps keep emotions in check
• Recharges your (brain)
• Removes Toxins that build up daily
• Enhances concentration/cognition
• Consolidates memories and what 

you’ve learned
THERE IS NO SUBSTITUTE FOR  
THE BENEFITS OF SLEEP!

ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

ROYALTY. 2021 Homecoming King and 
Queen, pictured at half time during this 
years’s Homecoming football game, are 
Seniors Saintsman Will Schwerin and 
AOLP’s Katie Sundstrom.

BEFORE THE TROT. Math teacher Mr.  
Aaron Okuley in full baste stops to pose with 
two of his students at the start of the school’s 
annual Turkey Trot Run.  Left: Wesley Newton 
and Leo Graves (right).

READY, SET. Sophomore Brayden Pinto (aka 
Saints one and only turkey mascot) is shown 
here at the start of the Turkey Trot race. The 
annual event is open to students, staff and 
faculty and brave alums, who speed through 
the neighborhood, including the dreaded 
Juniper Street hill.

HONORED. Gracen Halton, a member of Saints Varsity Football team is interviewed by KUSI’s 
Paul Rudy after being named a finalist for the station’s annual Silver Pigskin Award going to the 
most valuable player in local high school football.



10

Semper Cheer
Continued from page 5

Sofia Hernandez has been a member of the 
cheer team since her freshman year, and a 
Varsity captain her senior year. At OLP, she 
is a part of Carondelet, ASB, and Architects 
of Change. Next year, she plans to study 
media and communications and pursue 
a career in production and media in the 
entertainment industry.

Olivia Gonzales is a part of the OLP Varsity 
cheer team this year. She has been a member 
of the cheer teams since freshman year, 
including being JV captain her sophomore 
year and Varsity captain this year. She has 
a passion for acting and dancing, as well as 
advocating for social justice. In the future, she 
wishes to pursue a career in film acting.

Natalie Gutierrez has been a part of the 
cheer team since her freshman year. At OLP 
she is a part of the beYOUtiful club, women in 
medicine club, and green team. Next year she 
plans to attend college and major in Nursing. 
In the future, she plans to become an RN and 
make a difference in people's lives. 

Helena Paredes has been a part of the cheer 
team since her freshman year. She was a part 
of the JV Team for two years and now the 
Varsity team for two years. She participates 
in clubs such as Thirst Project, Girls Learn 
International, and Women in Politics. In the 
future she’s going to study political science 
and sociology. In hopes to work in advocating 
for human rights and other social issues.

Marissa Marcarelli has been a cheerleader 
since she was seven years old. She has 11 
years of experience on a competitive team, and 
4 on Varsity at OLP, where she currently serves 
as captain. She spends the majority of her time 
at the gym, whether it be coaching tumbling 
classes, practicing with her worlds team, or 
tumbling herself. She plans to study computer 
science and aerospace engineering, and later 
pursue a career in either of those fields. 

Grace Hill has been a cheerleader at OLP 
since freshman year. She has been on JV for 
one year and Varsity for three years. Outside 
of cheer, she participates in Unity in Action, 
the National Music Honors Society, and the 
STEM club. She plans to major in mechanical 
engineering and pursue a career in the future 
of robotic and mechanical prosthetics for the 
physically disabled.

Kendall Calantropio has been on the 
varsity cheer team since freshman year and 
cheering all-star for the last eight years. She 
is a part of the endangered animals club 
and student curriculum council at OLP. After 
high school, she’s going to study industrial 
engineering to help shape our world. 

Kiara Ashman joined the cheer team in 
her sophomore year. Outside of cheer, she 
is involved with the Women’s Symposium 
Student Committee, vice president of the 
Endangered Species Club, and participates 
in ballet outside of school. In the future, Kiara 
plans to study biology and pursue a career in 
the medical field. 

Sofia Hernandez

Olivia Gonzales

Natalie Gutierrez

Helena Paredes

Marissa MarcarelliGrace Hill

Kendall Calantropio

Kiara Ashman
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Basketball is Back

BIG TEST. MaxPreps, a national website keeping an eye of high school sports, considered 
Sierra Canyon High as one of the top prep high school teams in the nation.  In the recent San 
Diego Tip Off preseason tournament match up with Sierra Canyon; St. Augustine’s varsity held 
their ground before coming up short.  Final score 51-46.  At one point, the Saints led by 8 
points after leading at half time before the Trailblazers superior depth rallied for the win.
 Playing a team of Sierra Canyon’s caliber will bode well for the Saints as the team gains 
valuable experience as it progresses into the 2021-22 season.  

Varsity Hoops Scorching Pre-Season
Third Annual San Diego Tip Off Challenge  

11/18 Saints 88, San Ysidro 84

11/19 Saints 92, Helix 48

11/20 Sierra Canyon 51, Saints 46

11/24 Saints 69, Mira Mesa 45

County coaches pick saints top team in county.

Where Are  
They Now?
Saintsmen Succeeding  
in College

Luke Haupt (’20) – Luke is currently 
playing men’s Basketball at Point Loma 
Nazarene University. In his inaugural 
season he helped the team secure the 
Pacific West Conference Championship 
and was named the PLNU Freshman 
Athlete of the Year (2021).

Andrew Alves (’18) – Andrew is a junior 
Linebacker for the SDSU Aztec Football 
team.  When he started with the Aztecs 
(2018) he earned recognition as the 
Scout team player of the year. Andrew is 
also doing well in the classroom and is 
a two time (2019, 2020) Mountain West 
Conference All-Academic Team honoree.

Alums & Parents Note: 
Saints Scene would like to recognize 
the Saints Alum in your family.  Send 
your nominee with a brief paragraph 
of his vocation and or college 
highlights.  Address to James Horne, 
Principal: JHorne@sahs.org.
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Why Are All Those 
Teachers Dressing Up 
Like Mr. Ozdowski?
 On Halloween the Faculty and Staff participated in the school’s annual Halloween 
Costume Contest. One of the most creative costumes that day was the collection of faculty 
and staffers who came dressed as National Football defensive stalwart (and AP calculus 
teacher) Mike Ozdowski, who played pro ball for the Baltimore Colts.  Mr. Ozdowski, of 
course was selected to be coach of this group of gridiron greats.
 The school has been fortunate in having Coach Oz work with Saints Athletic teams over 
the years. He also previously served as the school’s Director of Technology and now  
is the Chair of the Math Department.

HIGH SCHOOL CAREER 
 He  played high school football for the Parma  (Ohio) Senior High School Redmen, 
earning three varsity letters and All-State honors as a middle guard. He graduated in 1973. 
Ozdowski was inducted into the Parma Senior High School Athletic Hall of Fame in 2007.

COLLEGE CAREER
 Ozdowski at 6-5, 240 pounds was a four-year varsity letterman for the Virginia 
Cavaliers. He earned All-ACC, All-Academic, and Player of the Year honors during his 
college career. He was named the 1977 University of Virginia Athlete of the Year.
Professional career.
 Mr. Ozdowski was selected in the second round by the Baltimore Colts with the 53rd 
pick in the 1977 NFL Draft.  As a pro he played in 54 games, starting 29, for the Colts from 
1978 to 1981.  The 1977 NFL draft had Ricky Bell and Tony Dorsett picked one and two.  
Coach Oz was picked ahead of NFL veterans Vince Ferragamo, Lester Hayes and icon  
San Diego kicker Rolf Benirschke.
 Coach Oz is the head coach of the St. Augustine High’s  Fightin’ Ozdowski’s.  
His faculty team is undefeated as of press time.

Mr. Michael Ozdowski, 
Chair, St. Augustine High 
School Mathematics 
Department.

Michael Ozdowski, Baltimore Colts team photo.

Mr. Ozdowski as a member of the Baltimore 
Colts in NFL action vs. the Buffalo Bills.

Coach Oz quickly 
points out a flaw (12 
persons on the field) as 
the Fightin’ Ozdowski’s 
line up at practice.

Coach Ozdowski leads 
his faculty team in 

prayer.  The prayer being 
they hope to never find 

an opponent to play.
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All parents in Catholic schools or considering a 
Catholic school are warmly invited Grades K-8.

In The Parents’ Guide to Boys, Dr. James breaks 
down the ages and stages of development for  
boys, from early infancy through high school:

• Chapter 1: Are Boys Different?

• Chapter 2: Infants and Toddlers

• Chapter 3: Inside a Boy: Preschool and 
Kindergarten

• Chapter 4: Boundaries (His, Yours, Everyone’s): 
Elementary School

• Chapter 5: Building a Benign Dictatorship 
(You’re the Dictator): Middle School

• Chapter 6: Whiskey & Car Keys,  
Trust & Consequences: High School

• Chapter 7: A Magnificent Work in Progress

• Appendix: Weapons of Mass Destruction 
(addressing the risk-taking inherent in  
children, particularly boys

No matter how old your boys are, you’ll find something at this event that will help your sons 
succeed—from infancy to high school graduation. Abigail has tips for giving your boys a great start 
in school, keeping them engaged in the classroom, and creating a happy, self-sufficient young man.

sahs.org

S T.  AU G U S T I N E  H I G H  S CH O O L  PR E S EN T S
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$1.04 with tax.  Interestingly, an auto parts 
store sold adolescent mystery thrillers.
 The only organized sport in town was 
little league.  Besides Boy Scouts, activities for 
kids were left for the kids to figure out.  For 
young boys, little league might as well have 
been the major leagues.  When I was finally 
old enough as a nine-year-old, I participated 
in the draft in hopes one of the teams would 
pick me.  
 After the tryouts concluded, the rosters 
for each team were posted in the afternoon 
daily newspaper.  On that day the draft was 
posted, I rode my bike home from school 
as fast as I could, grabbed the paper in the 
driveway, and headed for the living room 
couch.  Frantically, I turned the pages of the 
newspaper to where the rosters were printed, 
only not to find my name anywhere.  I was 
crushed!  All I wanted in the entire world was 
to play baseball at Husted Park on the little 
league field.  With my emotions getting the 
worst of me, my mother asked me what was 
wrong.  I empathically told her in a burst of 
tears I was not selected for any of the teams.  
She grabbed the paper, searched for Eddie 
Hearn, and sure enough my name was not to 
be found anywhere.
 It was her reaction that I clearly 
remember.  As she held me, she said in a 
very steady and clear voice that I was a good 
enough player, but I was shy, and during 

the tryouts many of the boys who had been 
chosen aggressively worked to get the coach's 
attention.  My mother who had watched 
the tryouts from our car told me that when 
the coaches were asking for volunteers, not 
once did I volunteer when the coaches were 
attempting to organize us for the various 
drills that made up the tryouts. She told me 
directly if you want something, you have to 
seize it.  Be noticed! Be confident! Stand up 
for yourself! 
 Years later, I was living in Los Angeles, 
married with children.  On a Saturday I was 
listening to talk radio while washing the 
family car.  Although I have forgotten the 
specifics, I was listening to an interview of a 
famous cowboy movie star talking about the 
moment his career began.  As he reminisced, 
he stated he was in a room with other actors 
when a director asked, “Can anyone in the 
room ride a horse?”  He immediately stood 
up and said, “I can.”  As he recalled, no one 
else in the room even raised their hand.  The 
director took his name and told him to report 
to a ranch in the San Fernando Valley the 
next day.  The new cowboy star-to-be left 
immediately and went to another ranch to 
learn how to ride a horse.
 What happened in the room that day?  
A group of people were asked whether they 
possessed a certain skill and everyone in 
the room except one potential cowboy said, 

“Yes!” That potential cowboy did not know 
how to ride a horse, but he got himself 
noticed and said to himself, “I have 8 hours 
to learn how to ride a horse.”  This simple flip 
of his thought processes, made a career for 
him, while others simply never considered the 
possibility of learning how to ride a horse in 
one day to see beyond the bigger picture.
 These life lessons are many times the 
difference in great success in one’s life.  It 
is interesting how our minds govern the 
countless opportunities offered to us daily.  
How many times do we say, “this will never 
work”?  We limit ourselves and our ability 
in solving problems if we don’t look beyond 
the problem.  We talk through the issue 
with ourselves only to say, “I can’t do that.”  
Successful people not only say “yes” far 
more than “no,” but they take risks which 
sometimes lead to failure.  
 Some boys sometimes need to 
be nudged into uncomfortable social 
situations to gain experience in the world 
of relationships.  They need to discover the 
possibilities that exist within them.  As we 
attempt to get on the other side of social 
isolation, this call to action might be needed 
now more than ever.  With the Saints 
community working in harmony with our 
parents, our boys can get back on track in 
their social development and on their way to 
a happy and faithful life of service.

The Road Together
Continued from page 1



1616 15

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Publisher: Edwin J. Hearn, Jr. Saints President 

Editor-in-Chief: James Horne, Saints Principal 

Senior Advisor: Fr. Gary Sanders, O.S.A.,  

Augustinian Provincial

Senior Editor: Kevin DeRieux, Finances & Facilities Director 

Senior Editor: Gregory Hecht, Assistant Principal for Academics

Saints Scene Coordinator: Thomas Shess, Alum Parent 

(’05): Thomas.Shess@gmail.com

Art Director: Kristin Hardy, OLP (’05),  

Kristin Hardy Design: kristinhardydesign.com

Circulation Director: Casey Callery, Director  

of Community Relations and Special Events.
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Correction Policy: While every effort is made  
to be accurate, we occasionally err. We do apologize  
to those impacted and kindly ask that you notify  
Saints Coordinator: Thomas.Shess@gmail.com for  
any corrections.

Saints Scene
Your Award-Winning* monthly 

report on the St. Augustine 
High School Experience

*Awards: Saints Scene has been voted by the San Diego  
Press Club as the best Community Newsletter in 2011,  
2019 and 2021.

Mission of St. Augustine High School – Our mission is to provide a Catholic liberal arts education for young men in an environment that promotes the development of mind, 
heart and body in the Augustinian tradition. By helping to form loving disciples of Jesus Christ we communicate to the world the gospel values of community, truth and love.
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